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Question

ANSWER TO QUESTION 4. Have any criticisms been received relative 
to the design or esthetic appeal of the addition?

5. If so: (a) what is the nature of these 
criticisms? (b) who made them? (c) on what 
dates?

Answer by: Hon. D. J. Walker (Minister of 
Public Works):
1. Yes.
2. No consultants employed.
3. Contract amount: $175,400.
4. Yes.
5. (a) New building preferred rather than 

addition, (b) Municipal council, city of Rouyn. 
(c) May 24, 1960.

The following answer, deposited with the 
Clerk of the house, is printed in the official 
report of debates pursuant to standing order
39:

POST OFFICE ADDITION, ROUYN, QUE.

Question No. 74—Mr. Argue:
1. Has an addition recently been made to the 

post office in Rouyn, P.Q.?
2. If so, who were, if any, the architectural 

consultants employed in the design of this addition?
3. What was the cost of the addition?


